
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING 

 

 

February 20, 2018 

 

The Orchard Park Public Safety Committee meeting was held on Tuesday, 

February 20, 2018, at 6:00pm, in the office of the Chief of Police, at the 

Municipal Center, 4295 South Buffalo Street, Orchard Park, New York 

14127. 

 

ATTENDANCE: 

PRESENT  EXCUSED 

Police Chief Mark Pacholec, Chairman  X 

Frank Wierbowski      X 

Barbara Bernard      X 

Ryan Crawford      X 

Dwight Mateer      X 

Dan Neaverth Jr.      X 

Andrew Slotman      X 

Jon McNatty      X 

Beverly Kirkpatrick, Secretary       X 

Mrs. Paganas, Guest     X 

Fred Oddi, Guest      X 

 

Chairman Pacholec called the meeting to order at 6:00pm. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

- Approved January minutes. 

- Traffic/Speed study being done for Stonehenge. 

- Clearing sidewalks of snow was presented to the Board. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

- Mrs. Paganas pleased with outcome on Knob Hill.  She spoke about 

the Eagle Heights community.  Asking Committee to address 

speeding/stop sign issues.  The Chief advised her to let OPPD know 

specific times and locations. 

- Fred Oddi/662-1844 discussed accidents at Milestrip and Rt. 277.  

This intersection has had 42 accidents in 5 years as compared to other 

intersections that have hundreds of accidents.  Advised Mr. Oddi that 

the committee has looked at this intersection before and sent the 

information to NYS.  Explained that the OPPD have enforcement 

where we have the most accidents; Mr. Slotman will check for 

warning signs and whether the State would install them. 



- Councilman Majchrzak spoke about Code Red and the message for 

Water Authority 866 number, as a scam.  It is an automated voice at 

the beginning.  Wants to determine how Orchard Park can be ID’d 

better.  Also discussed school safety issues and officers. 

 

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:48pm.  The 

next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 20, 2018. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bev Kirkpatrick 

Secretary 

 


